Regular Meeting Minutes

JUNE 18, 2013
Regular Meeting Agenda

JUNE 18, 2013

TO ALL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS:

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Township of Union will be held on June 18, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at Union High School Library, North Third Street, Union, New Jersey.


The regular meeting of the Board of Education of the Township of Union was held at on June 18, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at Union High School Library, North Third Street, Union, New Jersey,  pursuant to notice sent to each board member.

PRESENT AT ROLL CALL:
Mr. David Arminio, Mrs. Linda Gaglione, Mr. Richard Galante, Mr. Thomas Layden, Mr. Vito Nufrio and Mr. Francis R. Perkins, President



ABSENT AT ROLL CALL:
Mrs. Susana Cooley, Dr. Guy Francis, and Mrs. Versie McNeil




Mr. Perkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Mr. Tatum led the board and audience members in the Pledge of Allegiance.


The secretary read the statement required under the “Open Public Meetings Act”, a copy of which is on file in the office of the secretary.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Mrs. Gaglione that the minutes of the regular meeting of February 12, 2013; the regular meeting of March 19, 2013; and the Executive Session of March 19, 2013 be adopted.

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

COMMUNICATION:
REQUEST FOR UNPAID MEDICAL LEAVE – WEBER


Patti Weber, teacher at Franklin Elementary School, submitted a request for unpaid medical leave for the period May 1 through June 2, 2013

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF UNPAID MEDICAL LEAVE – AFRICANO

Ana Africano, classroom assistant at Battle Hill School, submitted a request for an extension of unpaid medical leave until June 3rd, 2013.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION (RETIREMENT) – MAGED

Ellen Maged, Secretary at Livingston Elementary School, submitted a letter of resignation for the purpose of retirement, effective January 1, 2014.

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF UNPAID MEDICAL LEAVE – KOHN


Lauren Kohn, Resource Room teacher at Burnet Middle School, submitted a request for an extension of unpaid medical leave through the end of the 2012-2013 school year.

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF UNPAID MEDICAL LEAVE - VEGLIA

Christine Veglia, teacher at Connecticut Farms Elementary School, submitted a request for unpaid medical leave through the end of the 2012-2013 school year.

REQUEST FOR UNPAID EXTENDED CHILD REARING LEAVE – RACZYNSKI


Jamie Raczynski, 5th grade AAP teacher at Hannah Caldwell School, submitted a request for unpaid child rearing leave, for the entire 2013-2014 school year.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – MOUTIS

Tiffany J. Moutis, Director of Elementary Curriculum, submitted a letter of resignation effective July 15, 2013.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – AURILIO


Kevin Aurilio, teacher assistant, submitted a letter of resignation, teacher assistant, effective July 1, 2013

LETTER OF RESIGNATION (RETIREMENT) – CANNON


Justina Cannon, part-time bus assistant, submitted a letter of resignation for the purpose of retirement, effective July 1, 2013.
LETTER OF RESIGNATION – DE BIAS


Nicholas DeBias, classroom assistant at Hamilton School, submitted a letter of resignation, effective June 15, 2013.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – FARIELLO


Paul Fariello, construction supervisor Central-Five/Jefferson School project submitted a letter of resignation, effective July 1, 2013.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:

Union High School Community Service Program – Caitlin Brady – Dr. Martin said that it was one year ago that the idea of establishing a Community Service Program at Union High School was being discussed by the Board of Education. He said at that time there was a questions of whether the students at Union High School would be interested in doing community service and was it something that they would embrace.  Dr. Martin said that the students at Union High School have always been community-minded and they would get this program going.  He said that until a new program is actually implemented, one never knows how it will be received.  Dr. Martin said that he was pleased to announce that the first year of the Community Service Program at Union High School was a resounding success. He said that he thought it would be well worth the time to have Ms. Brady, the coordinator of this program as well as Mr. Gibbons, principal at the high school to give a short history of what occurred this year and describe the success that the program has seen. 

Ms. Brady said that the Community Service Program has been a tremendous success.  She presented a short Power Point presentation to sum up the activities that this program has done this year. (Copy of information presented is attached to these minutes.)  Ms. Brady introduced Dominique Little the President of the Sophomore Class who would explain the program.  Ms. Little explained some of the many activities that students were involved in throughout the 2012-2013 school year.  She said that students did approximately 10,000 hours of community service throughout the year.  

Mr. Gibbons said that he thought that the best kept secret in Union County is how outstanding Union High School is and how special its students are.  He said that the many hours of community service which the students have put in during the past school year speaks volumes.  Mr. Gibbons introduced Gail Grosso, a first year teacher at Union High School, who had some comments about the students at Union High School.

Mrs. Grosso said that when Mr. Gibbons asked her how her first year was going, she thought that this was the first job that she would love to “retire” from. She said that she has worked in St. Louis, Paramus, Maplewood and Newark in private, charter and public schools but she did not feel that “she was doing it right”.  Mrs. Grosso said that she is so taken with the students at Union High School.  She said that there was a graciousness, a kindness and a level of concern shown about everyone that 
she has never seen before.  Mrs. Grosso said that she is so impressed by how much students “care”.  She said that community service is not just attending an event; it is helping each other every day.  
Mr. Benequista said that the community service program was overwhelming this past school year.  He introduced Angelica Vias  a student who came to the school as a senior this past September.  Ms. Vias said that she was very proud to be a senior at Union High School.  She said that she moved back to Union after having lived in Clark for seven years.  Ms. Vias said that when she lived in Clark she was in Honors classes and she was working very hard academically but she was bullied and taunted for the time that she spent there; she said she did not feel that she connected or belonged to anyone there.  Ms. Vias said that it was very hard to enjoy what supposed to be the “best years of her life”.  She said that this past summer it was her family’s unanimous decision to move back to Union and for her to spend her senior year at Union High School. Ms. Vias said that it was terrifying and she was nervous because she had not seen some of the students in many years.  She said that the first day that she walked into Union High School she was overwhelmed with how many people came up to her and introduced them.  Ms. Vias said that as soon as she saw people that she used to “hang out with” things just clicked and she was happy to come to school each day.  She said that when it comes to academics, her grades are the highest they have been in years and although she was an honors student in Clark, she never maintained an average above 3.5 and she has never been nominated for so many different things like being in the National Honor Society.  Ms. Vias said that if she was still in Clark, she probably would not have applied to Seton Hall University and received an academic scholarship if it was not for the teachers at Union High School who pushed her to meet her academic goals and to push her above and beyond.  She said that she felt it has been a blessing to come to Union and to graduate with her true class of 2013.
Recognition of Chet Czaplinski for his service as long term substitute Vice Principal at UHS – Dr. Martin said that during the course of the current school year, Union High School found itself in need of a Vice Principal.  He said that the Vice Principal’s position in a large high school is a demanding and a challenging position.  Dr. Martin said that Mr. Czaplinski had retired last year after a distinguished career as a Vice Principal at Burnet Middle School.  He said that when the district found itself in need of a Vice Principal to step in and help out at the high school, he was the first person that was considered.  Dr. Martin said that when approached, Mr. Czaplinski 
agreed to take on the challenge.  He said that he wanted to take a few moments to recognize Mr. Czaplinski for his dedication to the Union School district.  
Mr. Czaplinski thanked Dr. Martin and the Board of Education for giving him the opportunity.  He said that while working at Burnet, he always thought about what it would be like to work at the high school; he said that he heard some “nightmare” stories.  Mr. Czaplinski said that he was accepted immediately by the faculty and staff and it was a great experience.  He really wasn’t new to the high school because starting last January, he was actually in the high school working as a substitute security guard.  Mr. Czaplinski said that the stories that he heard about the high school were not true; he said that it has been a pleasant experience for him which he thoroughly enjoyed.  Mr. Czaplinski said that he saw students that he has known since they were in sixth grade and he was accepted by the students.  
Recognition of Tiffany Moutis, Director of Elementary Education for service in the district – Dr. Martin said that this is a bittersweet moment for him.  He said that Mrs. Moutis has been appointed Assistant Superintendent in a neighboring school district and he is very proud of her.  Dr. Martin said that although this is a wonderful thing for Mrs. Moutis’ career, it is not such a wonderful thing for the Township of Union Public Schools because she has become such an important part of what happens here.  He said that Mrs. Moutis is the Director of Elementary Education and he often speaks about the importance academic foundations.  Dr. Martin said that the students of Union receive a strong, powerful foundation in the elementary years that is the precursor to success in middle school and high school. He presented a plaque to Mrs. Moutis on behalf of the Board of Education.
Mrs. Moutis thanked the Board of Education, the dedicated administrative staff in Union, the loving staff of the district that comes to school every day to educate the children of Union.  She also thanked the parents that allowed her to educate their children in their early years.  Mrs. Moutis said that she herself was a product of the Union School system.  She said that she started her journey at Franklin School and she ended her career as a student at Union High School.  Mrs. Moutis said that if she was asked for a word to describe her feelings about Union, that would be “family”.  She said that Union has been her second family and Union is the place where she has made some of her closest friends; people who she looked up to and people who taught her.  Mrs. Moutis said that she was thankful she is part of this “family” and she was thankful for the educators that are in Union that provided education to her and allowed her to work with them. She said that as she moved forward in her career she thanked her family in Union because if it wasn’t for all of them, her foundation would not have been this strong.  Mrs. Moutis said that it takes a lot for her to even think about leaving Union but as she moves forward, the foundation that she received in Union will allow her to live her passion and that is that every child will learn and every child can learn.  

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Dr. Martin said that before tonight’s meeting, there was a tremendous assembly honoring the “Enthusiastic Readers” of the district.  He said that this assembly recognized students from kindergarten through grade 12 who have met high standards of reading achievement throughout the year and were being presented with the “Enthusiastic Reader” award by the media specialists of the district.  Dr. Martin said that Ms. Malyska, the Supervisor of Media Specialists throughout the district, coordinated and emceed the event.  He said that he was pleased to announce that two of the nine winners in the Statewide Enthusiastic Reader competition came from Union;  Sophia Chavez, from Washington School and Sini Pingla Pariental, from Burnet Middle School.  Dr. Martin congratulated not only the two state winners but also the dozens of other students throughout the school district that received Enthusiastic Reader Awards earlier in the evening.  

Dr. Martin stated that graduation exercises will take place next week.  He said that both middle schools will hold their ceremonies at Union High School Auditorium – Burnet Middle School will have its graduation at 5 p.m. on Tuesday, June 25th and Kawameeh Middle School will hold its graduation at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, June 26th.  Dr. Martin said that the high school graduation ceremony will be held on Thursday, June 27th at 6 p.m. which he hoped would be held on Cooke Memorial Field (weather permitting).  

Dr. Martin said that he and Mr. Tatum have been meeting with Mrs. Gentilcore, the Human Resources Manager for the district and each one of the elementary school principals.  He said that they have gone, class group by class group to see how many students are in each grade level and how many teachers are presently servicing those children.  Dr. Martin said that it was his goal to take a hard look at class size and recommend to the Board of Education if additional teachers are required to keep class sizes manageable to continue the progress that is being seen in the schools.  He said that two years ago because of economic restraints, class size had to rise a little but over the past two years he has combating this and bringing class size down.  Dr. Martin said that this is something that the Board of Education and the district’s administrative team feel strongly about.  


Dr. Martin said that one of the things that has become a national topic of discussion has been “summer learning loss”.   He said that this is something that occurs when children take time off during the summer months.  Dr. Martin said that there is a resolution on the agenda this evening recommending a program to see if the district can counter some of the loss.   He showed a short video on this subject which encapsulates the reasoning behind attacking the subject of summer learning loss.Dr. Martin said that he thought that this was an important topic that the board should continue to discuss as time goes by.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC ON RESOLUTIONS ON THE AGENDA

None

EDUCATION/STUDENT DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Arminio, seconded by Mrs. Gaglione, that the following resolutions be adopted:

E-1.
AMEND 2012-2013 AND APPROVE 2013-2014 OUT OF DISTRICT ATYPICAL STUDENT PLACEMENTS

That approval be given to amend the 2012-2013  Out-of-District Atypical Student Placement, Exit Lists and tuitions and approve 2013-2014 Out-of-District Atypical Student Placement, Exit Lists and tuitions in accordance with the information appended to the non-public portion of these minutes.

E-2.
AMEND LIST OF STUDENTS REMOVED FROM THE ROLLS

That approval be given to amend the list of students removed from the rolls [three (3) exited from May 1, 2013 through May 31, 2013 for a total of forty-three (43) students the 2012-2013 school year] who are not domiciled in this school district in accordance with the information appended to the non public portion of these minutes.

E-3.
APPROVE SHARED-TIME STUDENTS ATTENDING UNION COUNTY VOCATIONAL/TECHNICAL SCHOOL FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve shared time students who will be attending Union County Vocational/Technical School for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.
E-4.
AFFIRM SUPERINTENDENT’S RESOLUTION OF HARASSMENT, INTIMIDATION AND BULLYING (HIB) CONCLUSIONS

That the board affirm  the  Superintendent’s  resolution  of  Harassment, Intimidation  and  Bullying  (HIB)  conclusions for the period May 20th to June 15th, 2013.

E-5.     APPROVE TITLE I SUMMER PROGRAM FOR BURNET MIDDLE SCHOOL

That the board approve Title I Summer Program for Burnet Middle School be conducted at Kawameeh Middle School.  This program will run the entire month of July, Monday through Thursday from 8 a.m. to 12 noon.
E-6.
ADMINISTER NONPUBLIC SCHOOL INDIVIDUALS WITH DISABILITIES EDUCATION ACT-B INITIATIVE (IDEA-B) FUNDS – UNION COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION

That the board contract with Union County Educational Services Commission to administer the district’s Nonpublic School Individuals with Disabilities Education Act-B Initiative (IDEA-B) funds Basic, pursuant to the requirements of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act and Grant Application on behalf of the Board, effective July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014.  The Board agrees to pay the Commission an amount not to exceed the Nonpublic School IDEA-B funding.  Billing shall commence in August and shall continue for eleven (11) successive months, based on the actual expenditures of the prior month plus a 6% administrative fee.  It is understood that the Commission will provide services for all of the eligible Nonpublic schools identified by the district’s grant application in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
E-7.
APPROVE “RUNNING START SUMMER PROGRAM” – AUGUST 12  TO AUGUST 23, 2013

That the board approve “Running Start Summer Program” to be offered to Township of Union  School District students grades 1 through 8  during the period August 12 through August 23, 2013 at Hamilton School.  This program will offer students Math and Language Arts enrichment plus an athletic component for three hours for each of the ten days.  The tuition for this program will be $50 per student paid by parents/guardians.  There will be no cost to the school district.
E-8
APPROVE NONPUBLIC SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY INITIATIVE PROGRAM AGREEMENT FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – UNION COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION

That the board approve Nonpublic School Technology Initiative Program agreement for the 2013-2014 school year with Union County Educational Services Commission in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-9
APPROVE ARC KOHLER SCHOOL MEALS PROGRAM FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve 2013-2014 The ARC Kohler School Meals Program in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-10.
ADOPT FORMAL RESOLUTION – ENTHUSIASTIC READER PROGRAM

That the board adopt formal resolution in connection with the Enthusiastic Reader Program in the district in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-11.
APPROVE WILLOWGLEN ACADEMY SCHOOL MEALS PROGRAM FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve 2013-2014 Willowglen Academy School Meals Program in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-12.
APPROVE COMMUNITY-BASED INSTRUCTION (CBI) SITES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR

That the Board approve community-based instruction (CBI) sites for the 2013-2014 school year as follows in accordance with the information appended to these minutes:  (a) Mr. Nino’s Pizza & Restaurant, 1030 Stuyvesant Avenue, Union, NJ; (b) Stop & Shop Supermarket, 1201 Stuyvesant Avenue, Union, NJ and (c) Kean University Food Services, 1000 Morris Avenue, Union, NJ.
DISCUSSION:


Mr. Perkins said that resolution E-7 was the Running Start Summer Learning Program.  He said that he and Dr. Martin have had a number of conversations concerning this program.  Mr. Perkins said that it was an income level of the students that really makes a difference and the 

research does support that.  He said that he had indicated to Dr. Martin that he would support this resolution but he would like to see some analysis of the result.  Mr. Perkins said that the district is asking parents to pay money for their children to attend the program and the very people that can’t afford to pay the money are the students who are falling behind.  He said that these are the students that the district owes a thorough and efficient education to, not the students who can afford the $50 or whose parents are going to have the initiative to put them in the program; these students will do okay in any case.  Dr. Martin said that what he has seen in the programs that are similar to this such as the Saturday Academy is that the district draws from a wide spectrum of students from all income levels and all programs that have been done along these lines have had scholarships available to students who were in need of financial assistance.  He is encouraging parents who may be having financial difficulties to speak to him independently.  Dr. Martin agreed that students who do not have the money, have faced higher challenges and this must be combated by offering the program to everyone.  Mr. Perkins said that he will support this program but it is not enough and he felt that he individuals in the district should be asked to participate in programs for this purpose.
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

FISCAL AND PLANNING COMMITTEE

Moved by Mrs. Gaglione, seconded by Mr. Arminio that the following resolutions be adopted:

F-1.
ACCEPT TREASURER’S REPORT


That the Treasurer’s Report dated May 31, 2013 be accepted.

F-2.
ACCEPT SECRETARY’S REPORT


That the Secretary’s Report dated May 31, 2013  be accepted.
F-3.     CERTIFY TREASURER’S AND SECRETARY’S REPORTS


Pursuant  to  N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.11(a),  I  certify  that  as of  May 31, 2013 no budgetary line item account has obligations and payments (contractual orders) which in total exceed the amount appropriated by the district board of education pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:22-8 and 18:22-8.1. 


 _________________​​​​​                ___    ______________


 James J. Damato, Board Secretary           Dated    

Pursuant  to  N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.2(h), we  certify  that  as  of  May 31, 2013 after review of the secretary’s monthly financial report (appropriations section) and upon consultation with the appropriate district officials that to the best of our knowledge no major account or fund has been over-expended in violation of N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.2(d)3  and that sufficient funds are available to meet the district’s financial obligations for the remainder of the fiscal year. This certification is solely based on the information provided by the School Business Administrator and Board Secretary and is assumed by the board to be correct.
F-4.
APPROVE LINE ITEM TRANSFER


That the Board approve line item transfers in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-5.
APPROVE ATTACHED LIST OF CONTRACTS AND/OR PURCHASE ORDERS PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF  N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5 AND 18A:18A-10(a)


That the board approve the attached list of contracts and/or purchase orders pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5 and 18A:18A-10(a)  in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-6.
APPROVE DISTRICWIDE TRAVEL AND RELATED EXPENSES PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF  N.J.S.A. 18A:11-12, N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-7 AND BOARD POLICY FILE CODE 6471 

That the Board approve districtwide travel and related expenses pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:11-12, N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-7 and Board Policy File Code 6471 and in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-7.
APPROVE ATTACHED LIST OF CONTRACTS AND/OR PURCHASES PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5(21) 


That the board approve attached list of contracts and/or purchases pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5(21)  in accordance with the information appended to these minutes:  (a) Christopher Bartosh – not to exceed $3,000 – Proud to be an American – Kawameeh Middle School;  (b) Thomas Jerome House – not to exceed $3,000 – Proud to be an American – Kawameeh Middle School; (c) Yankee Candle Fund Raising - $3,045.59 – Student Council fundraiser – Kawameeh Middle School; (d) Cherrydale Farms- $2,364.19 – Student Council fundraiser – Kawameeh Middle School; (e) Douglas Carter - $1,000 – Louis J. Rettino Scholarship- Union High School; (f) Oak Hall Industries - $11,839 – Class of 2013 Caps and Gowns – Union High School; (g) Fourteen Graphics - $1,146.75 – Powder Puff tee-shirts – Union High School; (h) Costa del Sol – not to exceed $10,000 – Class of 2013 Senior picnic – Union High School; (i) AP Exams - $22,335 – payment for AP exams – Union High School; (j) Costume World Consolidated- $2,400- Paper Mill Rising Star costume rental- Union High School; (k) Mayfair Farms – not to exceed $60,000- Senior Prom – Union High School
F-8.   PRE-APPROVE DISTRICTWIDE STUDENT FIELD TRIP DESTINATIONS AND PURPOSES FOR 2012-2013 AND 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEARS

That the board pre-approve districtwide student field trip destinations and purposes for the 2012-2013 school year and the 2013-2014 school year pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-5.8 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-9.
APPROVE 2013-2014 PURCHASING MANUAL

That the board approve 2013-2014 Purchasing Manual in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-10.
ACCEPT DONATIONS

That the Board accept the following donations:(a) Synergy In-Kind Donation Management, Inc. in the amount of $1,004.20 for use by Burnet Middle School; (b) Lifetouch National School Studios in the amount of $1,294.25 for use by Hannah Caldwell Elementary School 
F-11.
APPROVE TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM 2012-2013 UNEXPENDED APPROPRIATIONS TO UNDESIGNATED CAPITAL RESERVICE

That the Board approve transfer of an amount not to exceed $1,200,000 from 2012-2013 unexpended appropriations to undesignated Capital Reserve pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-14.3.

F-12.
APPROVE TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM 2012-2013 UNEXPENDED APPROPRIATIONS TO UNDESIGNATED MAINTENANCE RESERVE

That the Board approve transfer an amount not to exceed $1,800,000 from 2012-2013 unexpended appropriations to undesignated Maintenance Reserve pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-14.3.
F-13.
APPROVE NEW JERSEY CHILD ASSAULT PREVENTION GRANT APPLICATION – 2013-2014

That the Board approve New Jersey Child Assault Prevention 2013-2014 Grant Application Elementary, Teen and Special Needs (CAP) in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-14.
APPROVE APPLICATION FOR CARL D. PERKINS CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION IMPROVEMENT ACT OF 2006 GRANT FOR FY 2013

That the board approve application for the Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Improvement Act of 2006 Grant for FY2013 in the amount of $41,508 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

DISCUSSION:

None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Mr. Nufrio that resolutions O-1 through O-8 be adopted:
O-1.
REPORT RECEIPT OF BIDS


Report receipt of bids received on May 16, 2013 for Professional Services in the area of Student Support for the 2013-2014 school year; bids received on May 21, 2013 for Piano Tuning and Repairs for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-10) and for Music Instrument Repairs for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-11); bids received on May 30, 2013 for Music Instruments for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-14); bids received on June 4, 2013 for Student Transportation Services for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-15); bids received on June 6, 2013 for Occupational and Physical Therapies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid#14-16); and bids received on June 11, 2013 for Fire Alarm, Sprinkler Service and Inspection for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid#14-18) and Fire Extinguisher Service and Inspection for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid#14-19)
O-2.
AWARD BID FOR PIANO TUNING AND REPAIRS FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – PAULSEN


That the Board award bid for Piano Tuning and Repairs for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-10)  to Glenn Paulsen, 439  Washington Avenue, Montclair, New Jersey at a rate of $40 per hour not to exceed $12,500.

O-3.
AWARD BID FOR MUSIC INSTRUMENT REPAIRS FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – K&S MUSIC


That the Board award bid for Music Instrument Repairs for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-11) to K&S Music, P.O. Box 355, Berkeley Heights, New Jersey at a rate of $15 per hour not to exceed $12,715.

O-4.
APPROVE RENTAL FEE SCHEDULE FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the Board approve Rental Fee Schedule for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-5.
APPROVE SECURITY DRILL AND BUS EVACUATION DRILL REPORTS


That pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:41-1 and P.L. 2009, Chapter 178, the board approve the following security drill reports and bus evacuation drill reports in accordance with N.J.A.C. 6A:27-11.2 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-6.
APPROVE DISCARD OF TEXTBOOKS


That the Board approve discard of textbooks in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-7.
APPROVE CONSTRUCTION CHANGE DIRECTIVE #3 – PATOCK CONSTRUCTION COMPANY


That the Board approve Construction Change Directive #3 from Patock Construction Company, 43 Gilbert Street North, Tinton Falls, New Jersey in connection with addition and alterations to Central-5/Jefferson School.  (A) To supply all labor and material to install cast stone entablatures in an additional amount of $21,150; (B) Reduce lump sum allowance to clean and install salvaged cast stone pieces in the amount of $9,500; (C) Reduce lump sum allowance for display case in the amount of $5,000; and (D) To reduce plan allowance for mounting of salvaged cast stone pieces in the amount of $1,800 for a total of $4,856  in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-8.
APPROVE CONTINGENCY CHANGE ORDER #10 – PATOCK CONSTRUCTION COMPANY


That the Board approve Contingency Change Order #10 from Patock Construction Company, 43 Gilbert Street North, Tinton Falls, New Jersey in connection with addition and alterations to Central-5/Jefferson School.  (A) to supply all labor and material to louvers in the amount of $1,161; (B) to supply all labor and material to reroute lobby area ductwork due to existing structural conflicts in the amount of $4,861; (C) credit for elimination of 90 weep holes and 17 exterior expansion joints in existing building in the amount of $8,085; (D) to supply labor and material required to install glass window wall, in lieu of metal railing at upper lobby area in the amount of $1,520; (E) to supply a gas kettle in lieu of electric kettle in the amount of $726; and (F) to supply labor and material to install additional carpentry and drywall as per architect’s direction in an amount of $2,170 for a total amount of $2,353. Leaving a balance in the contingency reserve of $737,850 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

DISCUSSION:

None
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Mr. Nufrio that resolution O-9 be adopted:

O-9.
APPROVE SUBMISSION OF PLANS FOR PROPOSED REFRESHMENT STAND AT COOKE MEMORIAL FIELD – UNION HIGH SCHOOL


That the Board approve submission of plans for the proposed Refreshment Stand at Cooke Memorial Field, Union High School to the Department of Education for approval and amending the district’s Long Range Facility Plan to include this project.  This is an “other capital” project and the district is not seeking any State funding.

DISCUSSION:


Mr. Arminio said that he understood that the district would be submitting plans for the new refreshment stand to the state.  He asked if the district had the plans and if they could be seen by the board members before the plans are submitted to the state.  Mr. Damato said that there are preliminary sketches as far as he knew; that is all that he has seen.  He said that Mr. Potter is waiting until the board approves his contract to give the district the final construction drawings. Mr. Damato said that Mr. Arminio could see the plans; they are on file in Mr. Wiggin’s office. 
AYE:

Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Arminio


MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Mr. Nufrio that resolutions O-10 through O-21 be adopted:

O-10.
APPROVE PROPOSAL FOR RENEWAL OF BOARD’S CONTRACT FOR 2013-2014 FOOD SERVICE – ARAMARK


That the board approve proposal for renewal of board’s contract with ARAMARK and lunch prices for the 2013-2014 school year as follows: (1) The Board of Education finds that ARAMARK services are being performed in an effective and efficient manner.  The price increase does not exceed the Index Rate and the other terms and conditions of the Contract shall remain substantially the same. This information is in accordance with the information in the hands of each board member; (2) One hundred seventy-five (175) service days for all schools and staff; (3) Current enrollment is 7,507 students for the 2012-2013 school year; (4) There is no change in state reimbursement and the federal reimbursement has an additional $0.06 for Performance based lunch reimbursement; (5) Continued availability of government food commodities at the same quantity, qualify and variety as for 2012-2013; (6) There is a $0.10 price increase for paid breakfasts and lunches at all grade levels.  This increase is in line with the guidance issued from the Department of Education.  The Department of Education guidance is due to the changes under Section 205 of the “Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010”.  This regulation requires the program to provide the same level of support for lunches served to students who are not eligible for free or reduced price meals as they do for meals served to students eligible for free lunches.  SFA in the continental US currently charging less than $2.59 for a paid lunch are required to gradually increase prices or provide additional non-Federal support for its lunches; (7) Increases in food costs average 3% due to current market trends, increase in dairy products and decreased availability of government commodities rebate and processing programs; (8)  Increase of 2% average in payroll cost to keep in step with the competitive labor market and the local prevailing wage scales in the food service industry; (9) To adjust the allowance for ARAMARK’s general and administrative costs to $0.1365 per meal served, and a management fee of $0.0535 per meal served; (10) To recommend to the Board of Education of the Township of Union School District to reappoint ARAMARK for the food service management for the 2013-2014 school year as permitted by law; and  (11) An unlimited guaranteed return of $50,000 as per section 16F.

O-11.
APPROVE VEHICLES TO BE ADVERTISED FOR SALE


That the board approve the following vehicles to be advertised for sale:  (a) Bus#49 – 2000 Thomas transit style, forward engine 54 passenger – minimum bid $3,000; (b) Bus#60 – 2000 Thomas transit style, forward engine, 54 passenger – minimum bid $3,000; (c) Bus#61 – 2000 Thomas transit style, forward engine, 54 passenger – minimum bid $3,000; (d) Bus#62 – Thomas transit style, forward engine, 54 passenger – minimum bid $3,000 and (e) Van#9- Dodge Wagon, 7 passenger – minimum bid $200.

O-12.
APPROVE MAYOR’S DAY 5K RUN AND KIDDIE RUN – UNION TOWNSHIP CHAMBER OF COMMERCE


That the board approve Union Township Chamber of Commerce to produce the Mayor’s Day 5K Run and Kiddie Run on Township of Union Board of Education property on Saturday, September 21, 2013 from 6 a.m. to 12 noon. The following facilities will be used:  Union High School Parking Lot; Union High School athletic fields, District office restrooms, tables, chairs and garbage cans.  This approval is contingent upon the Union Township Chamber of Commerce supplying appropriate insurance documentation for this event.

O-13.
AWARD BID FOR SCIENCE SUPPLIES FOR THE 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board award bid for Science Supplies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid # 14-03) as follows:  (a) Ward’s - $1,246.54; (b) Fisher Scientific - $5,482.39; (c) Carolina - $423.85; (d) Sargent Welch - $7,367.42; and  (e) Frey Scientific - $1,464.55; for a total bid of $14,520.20.
O-14.
AWARD BID FOR MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board award bid for Music Instruments for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-14) as follows: (a) K&S Music, 61 Industrial Boulevard, Berkeley Heights, NJ - $5,826 and (b) Washington Professional Systems, 11242 Grandview Avenue, Wheaton, MD - $5,190 for a total bid of $11,016.

O-15.
AWARD BID FOR LUMBER SUPPLIES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – FELDMAN LUMBER


That the board award bid for Lumber Supplies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-07) to Feldman Lumber  in the total bid amount of  $6,602.56

O-16.
AWARD BID FOR TECHNICAL OPERATIONS SUPPLIES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR 


That the board award bid for Technical Operations Supplies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-06) as follows:  (a) Midwest Technology - $6,313.98; (b) School Specialty - $655.10; (c) Brodhead Garrett - $260.45; (d) ACP Direct - $318.10; and (e) WB Mason - $451 and for a total bid of $7,998.63
O-17.
AWARD BID FOR FAMILY AND CONSUMER SUPPLIES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – S.A.N.E.


That the board award bid for Family and Consumer Supplies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid#14-05) to S.A.N.E. in the total bid amount of $2,999.15

O-18.
AWARD BID FOR VOCATIONAL SUPPLIES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR 


That the board award bid for Vocational Supplies for the 2013-2014 school year (Bid #14-04) as follows:  (a) Kelvin Electronics - $565.00 and (b) Mouser Electronics - $331.80 in the total bid amount of $896.80

O-19.
APPROVE ADVERTISEMENT FOR SALE OF EQUIPMENT


That the board approve advertisement for sale of equipment that is deemed no longer serviceable in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-20.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR PROPOSED REFRESHMENT STAND AT COOKE MEMORIAL FIELD – POTTER ARCHITECTS


That the board accept proposal for architectural services for proposed Refreshment Stand at Cooke Memorial Field Union High School from Potter Architects, 410 Colonial Avenue, Union, NJ in an amount not to exceed $11,800 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-21.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR PROPOSED RENOVATION OF TOILET ROOMS AT UNION HIGH SCHOOL – POTTER ARCHITECTS


That the board accept proposal for architectural services for proposed renovation of toilet rooms at Union High School from Potter Architects, 410 Colonial Avenue, Union, NJ in an amount not to exceed $5,800 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

DISCUSSION:

Mrs. Gaglione said that she looked at some of the preliminary plans for the proposed refreshment stand and she did not see anything to do with the plumbing.  She wanted to know if there would be hot and cold running water in the snack stand.  Mr. Damato said that there would be hot and cold water and a place to wash hands in the snack stand.  Mrs. Gaglione asked where the water would be draining.  Mr. Damato said that the district originally planned to put the snack stand where the existing ticket booths are but the problem with that area is it is so far from the sewer main for the administration building and there were too many logistical problems and it was cost prohibitive to put it in that location.  He said that the proposed location now is the little grassy area with the monument to Mr. Cooke located on it.  Mr. Damato said that from this location, the waste water line can be hooked up to the sewer from the bathrooms that face the football field.  Mrs. Gaglione said that water will not be piped from the administration building but there will be a direct water line.  Mr. Damato said that there will not be a hose used; all the lines will be underground.  Mrs. Gaglione asked if this is written somewhere.  Mr. Damato said that he would expect in the final plans there will be sufficient detail with regard to these issues.  He said that the plan is to do some of the construction with outside contractors and some of the work will be done in-house because there is a very limited budget on the project.  Mr. Damato said that Mr. Wiggins is trying to figure out ways to save money and complete the project.  


Mr. Arminio asked where the monument to Mr. Cooke be placed.  Mr. Damato said that has not yet been determined and he would love to hear input from the board and the community as to an appropriate location.  He said that the ticket booths, he believed, would remain.  Mr. Damato said that the only location that would make sense to him would be the end zone between the scoreboard and the ticket booth.  He said that if anyone has any other ideas, he is open to suggestions.  Mr. Damato said that the snack stand must be completed for opening day of football season.


AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolutions P-1 through P-40 be adopted:

P-1.
APPROVE PERSONNEL ACTIONS                                                                     That the Board approve personnel actions in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. 
P-2.
APPROVE SUBSTITUTE LISTS


That the June, 2013 Substitute/Home Instruction List, substitute custodians and substitute playground/ cafeteria aides, classroom assistants and secretaries be approved in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-3.
ACCEPT LETTERS OF RESIGNATION


That the Board accept letters of resignation from the following staff:  (a) Ellen Maged, secretary at Livingston School, effective January 1, 2014 (retirement); (b) Tiffany J. Moutis, Director of Elementary Curriculum, effective July 15, 2013; (c) Kevin Aurilio, teacher assistant, effective July 1, 2013; (d) Justina Cannon, part-time bus assistant, effective July 1, 2013 (retirement); (e) Nicholas DeBias, teacher assistant at Hamilton School, effective June 15, 2013; (f) Paul Fariello, construction supervisor, Central-Five/Jefferson School effective July 1, 2013
P-4.
APPOINT ADA/FACILITY COORDINATOR, IPM COORDINATOR AND AHERA DESIGNATED PERSON FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – WIGGINS


That the board appoint Thomas Wiggins, Supervisor of Buildings and Grounds as ADA/Facility Coordinator, IPM Coordinator and AHERA designated person, for the 2013-2014 school year at no cost to the District.

P-5. APPROVE RESIDENCY COMMITTEE MEETING RECORDING AND TRANSCRIBING OF MINUTES – HUBBARD


That the board approve Donna Hubbard to record and transcribe the minutes of Residency Committee meetings as assigned, effective July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014 at a rate of $250 per meeting.

P-6. 
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR INPUTTING AND TRACKING PLACEMENT OF CTE STUDENTS DURING 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – MULLER


That the Board approve payment to Gerri Muller, Union High School guidance secretary the sum of $2,083 for inputting and tracking placement of CTE students utilizing the Naviance program and collecting other necessary data for the Perkins Grant during the 2012-2013 school year. ($1,935 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $148 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545)
P-7.
APPROVE PAYMENT TO ADVISORS TO STUDENTS DURING 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR


That the Board approve payment to Jean Salvatore and Steven March who were advisors to students who are members of the Skills, USA CTSO during the 2012-2013 school year the sum of $431 per person ($400 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $31 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545) 
P-8.
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR ADVISOR TO STUDENTS DURING 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – GAINEY


That the Board approve payment to Karen Gainey, who was an advisor to students who are members of the Skills, USA CTSO during the 2012-2013 school year the sum of $269 ($250 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $19 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545) 

P-9.
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR WORKSESSION/ROUNDTABLE TO INCORPORATE ENGLISH LESSONS FOR 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – BRADY


That the Board approve payment to Caitlin Brady, teacher of English who ran a worksession/round table discussion with CTE teachers to provide them with viable options to incorporate English Literacy and Common Core into their lessons during the 2012-2013 school year the sum of $269 ($250 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $19 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545)

P-10.
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR WORKSESSION/ROUNDTABLE TO INCORPORATE MATH LESSONS FOR 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – SWINGLE


That the Board approve payment to Sean Swingle, math teacher who ran a worksession/round table discussion with CTE teachers to provide them with viable options to incorporate math literacy and Common Core into their lessons during the 2012-2013 school year the sum of $269 ($250 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $19 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545) 

P-11.
APPROVE PAYMENT TO ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO PERKINS GRANT ADMINISTRATOR FOR 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – GAINEY


That the Board approve payment to Karen Gainey, who served as administrative assistant to the Perkins Grant administrator and carried out duties that pertain to the Perkins Grant and the application process the sum of $1,411 ($1311 from Acct #20-361-200-100-01-20/8544 and $100 from Acct #20-361-200-200-01-20/8545)

P-12. 
APPOINT POLICE FOR PRE AND POST GRADUATION BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS SECURITY AND GRADUATION SECURITY


That approval be given to appoint police for pre and post graduation building and grounds security and graduation security at an hourly rate of $25 per hour per patrolman and $27.50 per hour for supervisor.

P-13. 
 APPROVE PAYMENT FOR TELEVISION BROADCASTING COVERAGE DURING 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board approve payment to Karen Gainey and Christopher Capodice for television broadcasting coverage for after school hours during the 2013-2014  school year at a per person rate of $40 per hour.

P-14.
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR PRINTING SERVICES DURING THE 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – SHAFFER


That that the board approve payment to John Shaffer for printing services during the 2013-2014 school year at a rate of $30 per hour.

P-15.  APPOINT AFFIRMATIVE ACTION OFFICERS FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board appoint Gregory A. Tatum, as Affirmative Action Officer; Edward Gibbons as Assistant Affirmative Action Officer and Benjamin Kloc as Affirmative Action Officer for classroom practices for the 2013-2014 school year at no cost to the District. 
P-16.
APPROVE PART-TIME ACCOUNTING SERVICES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – HERRIGEL


That the board approve Kathleen Herrigel, CPA, to provide part-time accounting services for the period July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014 at a rate of $38.25 per hour, not to exceed 30 hours per week or $1,147.50.  (Acct No. 7326/11-000-251-105-02-54)

P-17.
APPROVE PAYMENT TO STAFF AS GRADUATION MONITORS


That the board approve payment to staff as graduation monitors at a rate of $58.00 per person and security monitors at a rate of $22 per hour for 8 hours not to exceed $176 for graduation on June 27, 2013 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
P-18.
APPROVE STAFF AS SUMMER 2013 IT SUPPORT STAFF


That the board approve the following staff as Summer 2013 IT Support Staff at a rate of $16 per hour, not to exceed 350 hours: (a) Eric Churus; (b) Mark D’Aloia; (c) Carlos Esquivel; (d) James Frasier; (e) James Mosser; (f) Michael Riley; (g) Lucille Williams and (h) Craig Wojcik.
P-19.  APPROVE LEAVES FOR STAFF MEMBERS


That the board approve the following leaves:  (a) Patti Weber, teacher at Franklin Elementary School, unpaid medical leave for the period May 1 through June 2, 2013; (b) Ana Africano, classroom assistant at Battle Hill Elementary School, extension of unpaid medical leave until June 3, 2013; (c) Lauren Kohn, resource room teacher at Burnet Middle School extension of unpaid medical leave through the end of the 2012-2013 school year; (d) Christine Veglia, teacher at Connecticut Farms Elementary School unpaid medical leave through the end of the 2012-2013 school year; (e) Jamie Raczynski, 5th grade AAP teacher at Hannah Caldwell School extended unpaid child rearing leave for the entire 2013-2014 school year
P-20.
APPROVE INCREASE OF P.O. #13-02291 – BERGEN COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICES


That the board approve increase of P.O. #13-02291 to Bergen County Special Services, 327 East Ridgewood Avenue, Paramus, NJ from $2,480 to $2,604 to provide related services for an out-of-district student at Millburn Regional Day School at a rate of $62 per thirty minutes for the remainder of the 2012-2013 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-000-216-320-01-19)
P-21.
APPROVE INCREASE OF P.O. #13-01325 – THE FAMILY CENTER AT MONTCLAIR, LLC


That the board approve increase of P.O. #13-01325 to The Family Center at Montclair, LLC, 155 Pompton Avenue, Verona, NJ from $5,000 to $10,000 to provide mental health screenings at a rate of $100 per screening for the remainder of the 2012-2013 school year not to exceed $5,000 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-000-219-320-320-01-19)
P-22.
AMEND RESOLUTION TO REFLECT APPROVAL FOR MENTAL HEALTH SCREENINGS – THE FAMILY CENTER AT MONTCLAIR, LLC


That  the  board  amend  resolution  P-26  adopted at the May 21, 2013 meeting to reflect approval of The Family Center at Montclair, LLC, 155 Pompton Avenue, Verona, NJ to provide mental health screenings at a rate of $100 per screening in an amount not to exceed $5,400 to an amount not to exceed $10,800 for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-000-219-320-01-19)
P-23.
APPROVE TEACHER OF THE DEAF SERVICES – UNION COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION


That the board approve Union County Educational Services Commission to provide Teacher of the Deaf services at a rate of $100 per hour, not to exceed $30,000 for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-000-216-320-01-19)

P-24.
APPROVE THERAPIES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – MORRIS UNION JOINTURE COMMISSION


That the board approve Morris Union Jointure Commission, 340 Central Avenue, New Providence, NJ to provide the following services for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes: (a) Physical Therapy at a rate of $220 per hour; (b) Occupational Therapy at a rate of $200 per hour; (c) Speech Therapy at a rate of $235 per hour; (d) Personal Aides for Extended School Year at a rate of $9,825 each and (e) ten month Personal Aides at a rate of $65,500 each.  These services are in accordance with students’ IEPs and are not to exceed $250,000 for the 2013-2014 school year. (Acct #11-000-216-320-01-19)

P-25.
APPROVE NEURODEVELOPMENTAL EVALUATIONS – GINGERBREAD KIDZ


That the board approve Dr. Isabel Detrizio Carotenuto, Gingerbread Kidz, LLC., 24 Heritage Drive, East Hanover, NJ 07936 to provide neurodevelopmental evaluations at a rate of $385 per evaluation, not to exceed $9,240 for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-000-219-320-01-19)

P-26.
APPROVE PHYSICAL THERAPY – PEDIATRIC WORKSHOP


That the board approve Pediatric Workshop, P.O. Box 4194, Warren, NJ 07059 to provide physical therapy to an out-of-district student who attends Midland School at a rate of $82 per forty minutes and $44 per twenty minutes in an amount not to exceed $5,819 for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes (Acct#11-000-216-320-01-19)
P-27.
APPROVE 2013 SUMMER SCHOOL GUIDANCE COUNSELORS


That the board approve following staff as 2013 Summer School Guidance Counselors at a rate of $38.25 per hour not to exceed  85  hours at 38.25 per hour or $3,251.25(to be split between the two staff members) (a) Karen DeMichael and (b) Deborah Douglas-Wright. (Acct #11-000-218-104-78-10-HS10/7059)
P-28.
APPROVE CURRICULUM WRITING TEAMS


That the board approve Curriculum Writing Teams at a rate of $20 per hour not to exceed 15 hours or $300 per person in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-29.
APPROVE SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS AND CUSTODIANS FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That  the  board  approve  list  of  Substitute  Teachers  for  the 2013-2014 school  year and Substitute  Custodians  for the  period July 1, 2013  through June 30, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
P-30.
APPROVE STAFF FOR EXTENDED SCHOOL YEAR 2013


That the board approve the following staff to serve as Extended School Year 2013 paraprofessionals effective July 1 through July 30, 2013 from 8 a.m. to 12 noon at a rate of $16 per hour:  (a) Claire Wachter and (b) Dana Meixner

P-31.
APPROVE ABA INSTRUCTION FOR DISTRICT STUDENTS


That the board approve Francesca Stanco to provide ABA instruction on an “as needed” basis at a rate of $50 per hour for the period July 1st through August 30, 2013 and approve Roxanne Noblett to provide ABA Instruction on an “as needed” basis  at  a rate of $50 per hour for the period May 29, 2013 through June 30, 2013.  

P-32.
APPROVE BEDSIDE INSTRUCTION FOR DISTRICT STUDENTS – EDUCATION, INC.


That the board approve Education, Inc., P.O. Box 3345, Plymouth, Massachusetts to provide bedside instruction for district students on an “as needed” basis for the period September 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014 in an amount not to exceed $15,000 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct #11-150-100-320-01-19/7693)

P-33.
APPROVE STAFF TO ATTEND IEP MEETINGS 


That the board approve the following staff to attend IEP meetings during the period July 1st through August 30th, 2013 at a rate of $38.25 per hour on an “as needed” basis: (a) Salomon Lama; (b) Nancy Hunter; (c) Kevin Feeley; (d) Angel Navarette; (e) Anthony DeRosa; (f) Theresa Brennan; (g) Yahari Torres; (h) Elizabeth Macheska and (i) Nicole Tartaglia
P-34.
APPROVE BEDSIDE INSTRUCTION FOR DISTRICT STUDENTS – NEW HOPE FOUNDATION


That the board approve New Hope Foundation, 80 Conover Road, Marlboro, NJ 07746 to provide bedside instruction for a district student for the period March 4th through March 20, 2013 in the amount of $1,350 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct No. 11-150-100-320-01-19/7693)

P-35.
APPROVE BEDSIDE INSTRUCTION FOR DISTRICT STUDENTS – PRINCETON HEALTH CARE SYSTEM


That the board approve Princeton Health Care System, One Plainsboro Road, Plainsboro, NJ 08536 to provide bedside instruction  for a district student for the period May 14 through June 30, 2013 in the amount of $3,500 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes (Acct No. 11-150-100-320-01-19/7693).

P-36.
APPROVE BEDSIDE INSTRUCTION FOR DISTRICT STUDENTS – PROFESSIONAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES, INC.


That the board approve Professional Educational Services, Inc., 34 South Delsea Drive, Glassboro, NJ to provide bedside instruction for district students on an “as needed” basis for the 2013-2014 school year in an amount not to exceed $15,000 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct No. 11-150-100-320-01-19/7693)
P-37.
APPROVE NEUROLOGICAL EVALUATIONS FOR 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR –MORGANOFF


That the board approve Abraham Morganoff, M.D., Pediatric Neurologist, 1020 Galloping Hill Road, Union, NJ 07083 to provide neurological evaluations for the 2012-2013 school year at a rate of $425 per evaluation not to exceed $1275 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
P-38.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL TO PROVIDE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES IN THE AREA OF STUDENT SUPPORT FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – WELLNESS MANAGEMENT SERVICES OF TRINITAS REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER


That the board accept proposal to provide professional services in the area of student support for the 2013-2014 school year from Wellness Management Services of Trinitas Regional Medical Center, 225 Williamson Street, Elizabeth, NJ in an amount not to exceed $82,000 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct No. 11-000-216-320-01-19)

P-39.
APPROVE STAFF FOR PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board approve staff to be professional development presenters for the period July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014 at a rate of $40 per hour.

P-40.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL TO PERFORM PRE-EMPLOYMENT PHYSICALS AND DRUG SCREENINGS – CARE STATION


That the board accept proposal from Care Station, P.O. Box 352, Linden, NJ 07036 to perform pre-employment physicals as well as pre-employment drug screenings in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
DISCUSSION:

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolution P-41 be adopted:

P-41.  APPROVE UPDATED TABLE OF ORGANIZATION

         That the board approve updated Table of Organization of the Administrative Staff effective immediately.

DISCUSSION:

None
AYE:

Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Arminio and Mr. Nufrio
   MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolutions P-42 and P-43 be adopted: 

P-42.
APPROVE SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETING SERVICES – RODRIGUEZ NATIVO, LLC


That the board approve Rodriguez Nativo, LLC, 114 Cornell Avenue, Rahway, New Jersey to provide sign language interpreting for parent conferences and school activities at a rate of $175 for every two hours not to exceed $2,750, for the 2013-2014 school year.

P-43.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR STATUTORY AUDIT SERVICES FOR FY 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – SUPLEE CLOONEY & COMPANY


That the board accept proposal from Suplee Clooney & Company, Certified Public Accounts, 308 East Broad Street, Westfield, NJ for Statutory Audit services for FY 2012-2013 together with preparation of CAFR Report in a fee not to exceed $51,750 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolution P-44 be adopted:

P-44.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR – POTTER ARCHITECTS


That the board accept proposal from Potter Architects, LLC, 410 Colonial Avenue, Union, NJ for architectural services for the 2013-2014 school year.  Compensation will be based on 8% to 12% of the construction costs and/or bids received or lump sum based on scope of services and budget in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

DISCUSSION:


Mr. Nufrio asked if the fee listed in resolution P-44 was the standard rate. Mr. Damato said that this is the rate that the district has been paying to Potter Architects in past years.  He said that he felt other architectural firms are generally in the same neighborhood. Mr. Damato said that sometimes the fee is based on the complexity of the project and sometimes it is based upon the estimated cost of the project.  
AYE:

Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Arminio


MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolutions P-45 and P-46 be adopted:
P-45.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR INSURANCE BROKER SERVICES FOR  2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – BUSINESS & GOVERNMENTAL INSURANCE AGENCY


That the board accept proposal from Business & Governmental Insurance Agency, 900 Route 9 North, Woodbridge, NJ to provide insurance broker services for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
P-46.
ACCEPT PROPOSAL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING AND REGULATORY COMPLIANCE SERVICES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – PRESTIGE ENVIRONMENTAL, INC.


That the board accept proposal from Prestige Environmental, Inc., 220 Davidson Avenue, Somerset, NJ to provide Environmental Engineering and Regulatory Compliance Services for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the schedule of charges appended to these minutes.

DISCUSSION:


None 

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolutions P-47 be adopted:

P-47.
ACCEPT PROPOSALS FOR BOND COUNSEL SERVICES FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board accept proposals from the following firms for Bond Counsel Services for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes:  (a) Wilentz, Goldman & Spitzer, P.A., 90 Woodbridge Center Drive, Woodbridge, NJ – fees in accordance with the fee schedule attached and (b) DeCotiis, Fitzpatrick & Cole, LLP, 500 Frank W. Burr Blvd., Teaneck, NJ- fees in accordance with fee schedule attached.

DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Arminio and Mrs. Gaglione  







MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolution P-48 be adopted:
P-48.
ACCEPT PROPOSALS FOR LEGAL SERVICES FOR THE 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board accept proposals from the following firms for Legal Services for the 2013-2014 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes:  (a) DeCotiis, Fitzpatrick & Cole, LLP, 500 Frank W. Burr Blvd., Teaneck, NJ- fees in accordance with fee schedule attached.; (b) Weiner Lesniak, LLP., 629 Parsippany Road, Parsippany, NJ - $185 per hour for attorneys and $65 per hour for paralegals and (c) Apruzzese, McDermott, Mastro & Murphy, Esqs., 25 Independence Boulevard, Warren, NJ - $195 per hour for attorneys

DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Arminio


MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Layden that resolutions P-49 through P-55 be adopted:
P-49.
APPROVE GRADE 5-8 TESTING COORDINATOR FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – HOFFMAN


That the board approve Pat Hoffman as grades 5-8 Testing Coordinator for the 2013-2014 school year in an amount not to exceed $3,000. (Acct #11-130-100-101-03-54-0612/17096) 

P-50.
APPROVE PAYMENT FOR UNUSED VACATION DAYS – WIGGINS


That the board approve Thomas Wiggins, Supervisor of Buildings and Grounds be paid for vacation days that have accumulated due to unforeseen circumstances and emergency situations in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-51.
ESTABLISH NEW JOB DESCRIPTION – ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR OF BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS


That the board establish the position “Assistant Supervisor of Buildings and Grounds” in accordance with the attached Job Description and that same be posted as  soon  as possible  so  that  this position can commence as of September 1, 2013.

P-52.
APPROVE RETAINER AGREEMENT – JACKSON LEWIS, ESQS.


That the board approve retainer agreement from the firm of Jackson Lewis, Esqs., 220 Headquarters Plaza, Morristown, NJ in connection with the matter of B.S. v. Union Township Board of Education in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of the minutes of this meeting.
P-53.
APPROVE INCREASE OF P.O. # 13-01484 – ASSISTIVE TEK, LLC


That the board approve increase of P.O. #13-01484 to Assistive Tek, LLC, 174 Stephensburg Road, Port Murray, NJ from $5,000 to $6,000 to cover assistive technology evaluation for district student at a rate of $1,000 per evaluation for the 2012-2013 school year. (Acct#11-000-219-320-01-19)

P-54.
APPROVE SUMMER 2013 NURSE – PARNAU


That the board approve Laurie Parnau, district nurse to review new student Summer 2013 registrations at a rate of $38.25 per hour not to exceed 95 hours or $3,633.75.

P-55.
APPROVE INCREASE OF SUBSTITUTE BUS DRIVER HOURLY RATE


That the board approve rate of substitute bus driver to be $20 per hour effective July 1, 2013.

DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

RESOLUTIONS P-56 and P-57 WERE NOT VOTED ON BECAUSE OF THE LACK QUALIFIED VOTING MEMBERS OF THE BOARD BEING PRESENT.  THESE RESOLUTIONS WILL BE CARRIED TO THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD.
P-56.
APPROVE EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – VIEIRA


That the board have a public hearing and approve employment contract for the 2013-2014 school year for Manuel E. Vieira, School Business Administrator in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-57.  APPROVE EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT FOR 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR – TATUM


That the board have a public hearing and approve employment contract for the 2013-2014 school year for Gregory A. Tatum, Assistant Superintendent in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

POLICY COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Arminio, seconded by Mr. Nufrio that the following resolution be adopted:

POL-1.  ADOPT SECTION 4000 OF TOWNSHIP OF UNION BOARD OF EDUCATION POLICY MANUAL


That the board adopt Section 4000 of Township of Union Board of Education Policy Manual in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
DISCUSSION:


Mr. Arminio said that Section 4000 deals with personnel matters within the district.  Mr. Perkins asked if Mr. Arminio could summarize the changes that were done.  Mr. Damato gave the following changes:   Policy Code 4111 -First and second paragraphs – remove word “professional”.  Policy Code 4116 - Amend paragraph 6 and 8 to provide code reference and applicability of future updates;  Policy Code 4119.22/4219.22
 - Add “flip flops” to  paragraph C which covers unacceptable attire in the workplace.   Add to Unbecoming Conduct- When an employee of the Union Public School District engages in behavior, either within the schools or outside normal duties, that reflects negatively on the operation of the school district and/or its behavior may be defined by a single incident or a pattern of incidents, depending on nature and severity.  The Board shall determine if the reported behavior constitutes “conduct unbecoming a school employee” upon recommendation of the superintendent and respond appropriately in accordance with the law.  Policy Code 4123 - Modifying applicability to include classroom assistants remove words “classroom aid”; remove classroom teacher and insert  “certified employee”.   Policy Code 4139/4239 - Staff involvement in decision making – delete Central Planning Committee.  Amend:  Administrative composition of Administrative Advisory Committee.    Policy Code 4219.23 - Add “Gambling” as part of the title. Policy Code 4151/4251- Delete sentence relating to operation committee chairperson monitoring attendance of Business Administrator and Board Secretary and insert “The Superintendent shall monitor the attendance and lateness of all other central office and union exempt employees.”    


Mr. Perkins said that the updated Section 4000 is available to the public on the paperless website along with tonight’s agenda.  Mr. Nufrio asked if any changes of job title that were made in the new policy in any way conflict with any memorandum of agreement with the U.T.E.A. and was there any possibility with the State as to the existence of such a title.  Mr. Damato said that the “classroom aide” is not in the collective bargaining agreement; the correct title is “classroom assistant” and it is also his understanding that under New Jersey Administrative Code the title has been changed to “classroom assistant”.  He said that this was picked by New Jersey School Boards as they were reviewing the policies.  Mr. Damato said that they are conforming to the way it is done by New Jersey School Boards and other districts.


Mr. Perkins said that the district’s policy manual is strongly supported by references to other policies, the New Jersey Administrative Code and where appropriate to case law.  He said that it is available on the website along with tonight’s agenda as exhibit POL-1.  

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

LEGAL COMMITTEE

Moved by Mrs. Gaglione, seconded by Mr. Arminio that he following resolution be adopted:

L-1.
APPROVE MEDIATION AGREEMENT – A.D. o/b/o K.D. v. UNION TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

That the board approve mediation agreement regarding A.D. o/b/o K.D. v. Union Township Board of Education, Case No. 2013-19599 and 2013-19475 in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.

DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

APPROVAL OF BILLS

Moved by Mrs. Gaglione seconded by Mr. Nufrio that the Board concur with the bills listed in the permanent bound register appended to these minutes and be ordered for payment.

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

UNFINISHED BUSINESS  


Mrs. Gaglione thanked Mr. Arminio for his time and effort in updating the policy manual.  


Mrs. Gaglione said that the board is now officially paperless.  She said that she has been trying for years to get this done in an effort to save paper.


Mrs. Gaglione said that a lot of people do not attend the meetings of the board that are held at the Board Office where there is discussion on various issues.  She wanted to let the public know that she was the person that planted the seed of students at the high school doing community service.  Mrs. Gaglione said that she was very glad to see that the program is so successful.  She said that it is near and dear to her that people treat each other properly; that people learn to have compassion and that they learn to take care of the community.  Mrs. Gaglione said that she did much community service when she was in high school. 


Mrs. Gaglione said that she has known Mrs. Moutis since she was a social worker and learned to understand and have compassion for people.  She said that she during her 9-1/2 year term on the board she has had the pleasure of seeing Mrs. Moutis grow as an educator and as an administrator.  Mrs. Gaglione said that she was very proud of Mrs. Moutis on her promotion as she definitely deserved it.  She said that Mrs. Moutis worked very hard in the district.  Mrs. Gaglione said that Mrs. Moutis was responsible for bringing in systems that helped individual students to achieve.  She said that Mrs. Moutis dedicated herself and put her heart forward to all children and parents in the district.  Mrs. Gaglione thanked Mrs. Moutis and wished her all good luck.


Mr. Nufrio said that he has only known Mrs. Moutis for the time that he has spent on the board but his sentiments are no less than those expressed by Mrs. Gaglione.  He said that Mrs. Moutis was one of the administrators that he felt had the right direction and it will be difficult to fill her shoes.   Mr. Nufrio wished Mrs. Moutis much luck in her new position.


Mr. Layden said that he also wanted to wish Mrs. Moutis the best of luck in her new position.  He said that it has been a pleasure over the past few years to work with Mrs. Moutis.  


Mr. Galante said that he would miss Mrs. Moutis.  He said that he had many discussions with Mrs. Moutis over the years and they didn’t always agree but he always respected her opinion.  Mr. Galante wished Mrs. Moutis the best of luck in her new position.


Mr. Galante said that he also wanted to acknowledge the honor that was presented to Mr. Czaplinski earlier this evening.  He said that he has known Mr. Czaplinski since high school and he felt it was a testament to him that he stepped up to the plate when he was needed.  


Mr. Arminio said that he has known Mrs. Moutis since she was in high school and he respected her quite a bit.  He wished her good luck in the future.


Mr. Arminio said that Mr. Czaplinski was also a graduate of Union High School as Mrs. Moutis was and he was a great baseball player.  He said that Mr. Czaplinski was also a great administrator at Burnet Middle School.  Mr. Arminio said that he congratulated Mr. Czaplinski on his “second retirement”.  

Mr. Perkins said that he commented to Mrs. Moutis when he handed her the plaque that the district would miss her.  He said that he was a board member when Mrs. Moutis arrived and is a board member when she is leaving.  Mr. Perkins thanked Mrs. Moutis for all that she had done for the district.

NEW BUSINESS 

Mr. Arminio said that the girls’ track team was at the Tournament of Champions.  He wanted to recognize some of the accomplishments that members of that team have accomplished:  Haisha Bisalou placed second in the 100 meter dash losing to the phenomenal runner from Columbia High 
School and she placed third in the 200 meter dash.  Jennifer Adobe placed fourth in the 400 meter run and Jada Jones placed eighth in the triple jump.  


Mr. Arminio said that the Union High School Hall of Fame is now official.  He said that the committee has made all of the selections for the inductees.  Mr. Arminio said that there are three past coaches, a number of male and female athletes, three teams from the past and one person who is not related to coaching at all but has made great contributions to Union athletics who will be inducted at the first dinner and installation ceremony which will take place on November 25th at Galloping Hill Caterers.


Mr. Arminio said that Mr. Layden and Dr. Martin gave fine speeches at the “Enthusiastic Reader” ceremony.  He said that at Washington School, last week was the culmination of the Million Page Challenge at a party given by the PTA.  Mr. Arminio said that the students at Washington School read 1,602,858 pages during this past school year.  He said that this was 218,000 more than last year.  Mr. Arminio said that each year the principal of the school, Mr. Hoyt, helps the children celebrate their accomplishments and this year he, along with a few other people from the school, dressed up as the Avengers.  Mr. Arminio said that the PTA supplied pizza and ice cream for the party and the “Avengers” greeted all of the students.

Mr. Perkins said that he wanted to comment about the district website and the links to the schools.  He said that Dr. Martin and the staff have made a concerted effort to ensure that the community be advised as possible with regard to the accomplishments of the school district and particularly programs such as U-Matter and the community service programs.  Mr. Perkins said that he and Dr. Martin have had extensive discussions concerning this and during the Hurricane Sandy event, they concluded that good ideas can come from anywhere and the district is soliciting input from anyone in the district and the community.  He said that all comments can be forwarded to Dr. Martin.  

Dr. Martin said that if the public wants to get an idea of what is on the website, they can go to www.twpunionschools.org  He said that when events happen in the district, if anyone wants to write a few sentences about what they have seen and forward to him with any photos they will happily be put on the homepage of the website.  Dr. Martin said he would be very pleased to receive information from anyone in the community.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Ms. Hall said that she wanted to bring to the board’s attention the weekend trip that the Middle School Academy students took to Gettysburg. She said that it was quite an adventure on many levels but most importantly it was an extraordinary learning experience for the middle school students, their chaperones and parents.   Ms. Hall said that a student said to her after seeing the battlefield that “this is how we should learn”.  She said that the students’ behavior was excellent.


Ms. Hall said that Mr. Czaplinski and she go back to her middle school days when her mother was one of the secretaries at Burnet Middle School.  She said that he was an extraordinary friend to her family for many years and she was sad to see him go because professionally and personally it is a loss to the district.


Ms. Hall said that about 15 years ago she was placed on an Administrative Advisory committee by Dr. Jakubowski with Mrs. Moutis, who was then Miss Ehman.  She said that in Mrs. Moutis’ time in the district, their paths have crossed in a variety of different ways and for the past 8 years they have been “suite” mates in the tower at Kawameeh Middle School.  Ms. Hall said that she has learned many things from Mrs. Moutis; she said that she has learned from her integrity and she said that she has never met anyone who has made a decision in her job that was not in the best interest to the students it the district.  Ms. Hall congratulated Mrs. Moutis and said that she would miss her terribly.  She said that she was privileged to have worked with her and she was honored to call Mrs. Moutis her friend.

Mrs. Lipstein handed out information to the board members.  She said that she was thrilled to see the Community Service presentation by the high school.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she hoped all of the information regarding these events is put on the website so that parents can see it.  


Mrs. Lipstein said that she met Mrs. Moutis when she was a substitute teacher at Burnet Middle School.  She said that she has been doing work for the Education Foundation by going through all of the grant applications received from elementary teachers; reviews them and forwards them to her at no cost to the district or the Foundation.  Mrs. Lipstein wanted to thank Mrs. Moutis for that.  She said that she also wanted to thank Mrs. Moutis for coming to the NJASK workshops for the elementary parents.  


Mrs. Lipstein said that she wanted to congratulate the board for passing the “Running Start Summer Program”.  She said that this is the type of summer enrichment that will be wonderful for the district and many parents will be very happy.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she understood Mr. Perkins’ concern about the students from low income families and she said that she would like to think that this community is very generous and that if there are needy students who cannot afford the tuition, they can be gently encouraged by teachers, to know that they can approach Dr. Martin.  She said that if the board feels that they would like to go out to more of the “needy” students, that this is a way to go out into the community for some scholarship aid.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she could not imagine any organization that would not help out a child in need and this may be something that the community service students at the high school can do a fundraiser for.  


Mr. Perkins asked Mrs. Lipstein as the President of the Education Foundation if there might be funds available from the Foundation for scholarship aid to students who cannot afford the tuition for these programs.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she would have to discuss it with the rest of her board members.  She said that she did not see it as a problem but the Foundation would have to budget for it.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she would personally write out a check for a scholarship for a students.  Mr. Perkins asked if it would be Mrs. Lipstein’s recommendation to the board of the Education Foundation to fund such scholarships.  Mrs. Lipstein said that there are already funds earmarked for specific projects for the upcoming school year.  Mr. Perkins asked if the Foundation’s budget would be available for viewing.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she can ask the organization’s treasurer to meet with you.  She said that if the board or Dr. Martin would like to make a request for scholarship funds, that request should be sent to the Foundation in writing and she will see if the funds are available.  


Mrs. Lipstein said that she was also at the meeting to represent members of the P.A.C.E. group.   She said that this is a volunteer group that has been holding monthly meetings which are open to the entire community and are held at the Union Public Library.  Mrs. Lipstein said that this group’s mission is to provide information and have programs that support academic success in the Township of Union Public Schools; to expand on the progress started by the current Superintendent of Schools and to empower parents.  She said that on March 22, 2013 she gave a letter to Mr. Perkins at the Administrative Office and she wanted to share 
the letter with the other members of the Board of Education at this time to give the public a brief summary of the letter.  Mrs. Lipstein said that one of the concerns of the P.A.C.E. parents is the “negative perception by parents and members of the community about the high school.”  She said that she knew great things were going on there but the district needs to get that information out to everyone in the community.  Mrs. Lipstein said that parents need to hear about the good things going on in the district.  She said that P.A.C.E. is not here to complain but to offer suggestions.  Mrs. Lipstein said that the district should continue to emphasize everything positive that goes on in the district especially emphasizing at the board meetings and on the website the positive things going on in the high school.  She said that parents seem to hear only bad news and she felt that the district should give them every opportunity to hear the good news about what the district offers.  Mrs. Lipstein said that sometimes parents feel that students who are not in Honors Programs are sometimes short changed she did not think that was so at Union High School and she said that parents need to know that the district offers a varied curriculum at the high school.  Mrs. Lipstein said that Mr. Jaeger, former Science Supervisor in the district, looked at the present curriculum and commented that everything that the Magnet Schools offer curriculum-wise is offered at Union High School.  She said that parents are not aware of that fact and that plus the curriculum, the high school also offers diversity, the clubs and everything else that goes on in the district.  Mrs. Lipstein said that the district needs to make it easier to get facts about the programs and opportunities offered at Union High School.  She felt that students who already attend the high school should go out and speak to parent/student groups about everything that is going on at Union High School.  Mrs. Lipstein said that the district needs to “sell” the high school the same way a college sells itself to students.  She said that parents do want more academic enrichment.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she has been approached by parents who would like to see and “academy” program instituted at the high school.   She said that she would also like to see additional enrichment programs at all levels.  Mrs. Lipstein said that parents are also looking for summer enrichment as well and they would be willing to pay for such programs.  She said that she thought that it would be a good idea to have a summer enrichment program for high school students as well even if it was a program that gave them a “running start” for college in helping them to fill out college applications and work on their college essays.

Mr. Perkins said that the material that is on the high school website that was put there by Ms. Ahern, the guidance supervisor, and her staff goes into considerable detail with respect to the construction and filing of applications for college admission and also a tremendous amount of good 

advice.   He invited the people watching the meeting on television not only to visit the website but they can visit the high school anytime that they want.  Mr. Perkins said that if there is a parent who has any difficulty or hears rumors about what goes on at the high school, they can stop by and say hello to Mr. Gibbons.  

Mrs. Lipstein said that this information should be given out to parents at PTA meetings, etc.  She said that she has access to some parents but the district has access to all parents.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she knew of some districts that had “college bootcamps” which helped students with common core applications and a prepared essay, which is so important to admittance to college.  Mr. Perkins said that he thought Mrs. Lipstein would be impressed with what Ms. Ahern and her staff have done.  Mrs. Lipstein said that this was important for everyone to know.  She said that parents have indicated that they are willing to pay for programs, so that it would not cost the district any money.

Mrs. Lipstein said that no students in the district should be left out of any programs because of inability to pay.  She said that organizations in the district such as the PTA are very willing to help.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she also had parents sign a petition, which she presented to the board, to let 
the board know that this desire is out there.  She said that it is important that these concerns are taken as seriously as she was sure the board would take them.

Mrs. Lipstein thanked all of the board members for their time serving on the board and she looked forward to seeing the board use its power and leadership to start implementing more positive changes and getting the word out to parents.  She said that Dr. Martin has turned a lot around in the three years that he has been Superintendent; scores have gone up; and bullying has gone down. 

Mr. Perkins asked Mrs. Lipstein to get the word back to the P.A.C.E. parents that these things are, in fact, going on and where they can find information on the website.  He said that parents do have an opportunity to come in and visit the schools at any time.   

MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Mr. Nufrio the Board go into Executive Session to discuss personnel and student  matters without the presence of the public in accordance with the provisions of  N.J.S.A. 10:4- 2b   The Board will disclose the discussion conducted during the executive session, with notice to the public, when the disclosure will not result in unwarranted invasion of individual privacy or prejudice to the best interests of the Board of Education and provided that such disclosure does not violate federal, state or local statutes and does not fall within the attorney/ client privilege. 

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

THE BOARD RETURNED TO PUBLIC SESSION 

MOTION TO ADJOURN

There being no further business before the board, it was moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Arminio that the meeting be adjourned.

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Mrs. Gaglione, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, Mr. Nufrio and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED





Respectfully submitted





JAMES J. DAMATO





BOARD SECRETARY

June 2013
Students removed from rolls who are not domiciled in this school district



Student



School


E.S.



Union High School – Grade 9

J.C.



Union High School – Grade 9


E.R.



Union High School – Grade 12

SUBSTITUTE LISTS

CUSTODIANS

Rate:  $13.50/hour

Cynthia Moore

Trevor Johnson

PRE/POST GRADUATION SECURITY GUARDS
Rate:  $22.00 hour

Carlos Esquivel

Dorothy Stewart

Tony Stewart

James Frazier

Johnny Desrosiers

Greg Solla

Carmen Marano

43

